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1.  The selection committee will consist of the three team captains plus a 

Director of Cricket. 

2.  The selection committee will meet to agree selection on the Wednesday 

before weekend matches take place. 

3.  Selection priority will be given to players who: 

I. have paid their annual membership. 

II. make it known that they are available for a match BEFORE the 

selection meeting (i.e. before 6pm on the Wednesday before the 

weekend matches) 

III. if there are more players available than places, priority will be given to 

those who have supported club activities, after the captains have made 

their initial selections 

IV. paid up members who are not selected on a Saturday will have priority 

for selection on the Sunday XI 

4.  The Sunday XI, is also the development XI for younger players, and as 

such the selection committee may want to request the Sunday Captain to 

give certain players a bowl or "bat up the order" if appropriate. This may 

also apply to giving established league players prominent roles in a game 

should it be felt they need extra match practice to recover form. 

5.  All 3 scorebooks should be available at selection meetings, so if required it 

can be seen who has done what and team captains can provide details of 

pertinent circumstances, i.e. is a player in a run of poor form or suffering a 

run of bad luck etc. 

6.  Batting and bowling Orders will be at the captain’s discretion. 

7.  Should a player have a wish to discuss any issue regarding selection etc. 

or has a grievance, they should talk to either the relevant team captain or 

the appointed Director of Cricket (currently Paul Sumner). 

 


